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St. Paul Apostle North Primary School

76 Mossgiel Park Drive

ENDEAVOUR HILLS 3802

ABN: 49 564 407 548

Phone 9700 6068

Fax  9706 2756

02 November 2017
Dear Parents,
St Paul Apostle North Education Board in consultation with the Parish Finance Committee determined the following fee structure for 2018.  I have attached information regarding school fees structure for 2018.  
Payment options are provided to suit your family finances.  Fees for swimming (Prep to Grade 6), Big Day out (Grades 3 and 4) and Camp (Grades 5 and 6) need to be paid prior to each program as it occurs during the year.  

Excursion and swimming costs are included in the Compulsory Tuition charges.

I thank you for your commitment to providing a Catholic education for your child and encourage you to support the school in fundraising, working bees and classroom activities to make our great school an even better school.

Prompt payment of school fees ensures the smooth running of the school and the best possible education program for each child.
Yours sincerely,
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Mrs Mary Lucas
Principal
St. Paul Apostle North Primary School

76 Mossgiel Park Drive

ENDEAVOUR HILLS 3802

ABN: 49 564 407 548

Phone 9700 6068

Fax  9706 2756

FEE STRUCTURE 2018
The School Education Board in consultation with the Parish Finance Committee determines the school fees.

SCHOOL FEES

Family Fee

$
1520
per family

Capital Levy

$
92
per family

Maintenance levy

$
54 
per family

(This levy will be refunded for families who attend a working bee)
Curriculum Levy

$
345
per child 

(Includes $64 Excursion Levy & $96 Swimming Levy)

ICT (Computer) levy

$
74
 per child

The total fee will be as follows:


Family with one child at school
$2085 pa.


Family with two children at school
$2504 pa.


Family with three children at school
$2923 pa.

The collection of these school fees and levies meets the recurrent costs e.g. text books, stationery needs, art and craft materials, subscriptions, excursions, light, power and heating, insurance, rates, building/equipment/grounds maintenance and the capital costs of resource development, improvements and loan repayments.

Additional charges during the year are due at the start of term 1. 


Grade 5 and 6 camp
            
$307 


Interschool Sports Levy (Yr 5/6 only)

$54

Grade 3 and 4 Big Day out

$54

I pad /Chrome book lease  

(to be paid by December in the previous year) 
The Total Fees will be generated at the commencement of the school year and invoices will be sent out, however you may choose to pay your fees by any of the following options:

Annual Payment

The annual payment of school fees may be paid on or before the close of business on 10 March 2018.

Three Installments
Due on 10 March 2018, 10 June 2018 and 10 September 2018.
Monthly Payments

Ten monthly payments, due on or before the 12th day of each month.  February to November 2018.

Payments can be made by cash, cheque, EFTPOS, Credit Card or Direct Debit.  Credit card payments can also be made by telephone.  If you would like to organise an automatic payment facility please complete the authorisation forms available from the school office.  

The completed forms need to be returned before 1 December 2017.
FINANCIAL DIFFICULTY

Unless alternative arrangements have been made, the school expects fees to be paid by the due date.  If you are having difficulty in paying school fees, or find that you cannot pay them by the due date, don’t delay, and contact the school office immediately to arrange an appointment with the Principal.  In this way, you will be able to avoid any inconvenience and embarrassment that may result.  Be assured that we shall always allow for families who have trouble paying fees because of financial difficulties and that any discussions will remain completely confidential.

PARISH LAND LEVY

The Parish Levy is independent of the School and goes directly to the Parish as a contribution to the maintenance of Parish property, services that are utilized by our parents, school and children and capital payments for the school land and buildings.  This Levy will be billed separately by the Parish.  

Parish Land Levy
$260 pa.

Levy can be made in one lump sum by 9 June 2018 or four payments of $65 due 9 April, 9 July, 9 September & 9 November 2018.  Payments can be made by cash, credit card, EFTPOS or cheque payable to St Paul Apostle Parish at the Parish Centre or the School Office. 
PAYMENT OF PARISH LEVY MUST BE MADE SEPARATE TO YOUR SCHOOL FEES.
CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF)
Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) In 2015 the Victorian Government provided financial assistance to those on pensioner Concessions or with Centrelink Health Care Cards in the costs of camps, sports and excursions. Information for 2018 will be available on our website as it becomes available. For further information about the CSEF visit www.education.vic.gov.au/csef
For every child eligible for this concession an adjustment to school fees can also be made after discussion with the principal. Please take advantage of this if you hold a Pensioner Concessions or Centre link Health Care Card.

If you have outstanding fees, please make arrangement for direct debit instalments, so that the debit does not become too unmanageable.
	St. Paul Apostle Catholic Community

	[image: image2.jpg]



	5 William Hovell Drive, 

Endeavour Hills  Vic  3802

T:   03 9700 3781   F:   03 9700 6228
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October 2017

Dear Parents,

Thank you for choosing to send your child/children to our Parish school. Your desire to enrol your child in our school shows in a very real way that your faith is very important for you and that you have chosen a place that strives to live out these Christian values and a place where your child is respected and treated with dignity. 
Thirty years ago the Catholic parents of the newly developing suburb of Endeavour Hills wanted the same thing and pushed for the opening of a Parish school, and with the help of the Catholic Archdiocese of Melbourne land was purchased.  Hence the development of St Paul Apostle South Primary School and subsequently St Paul Apostle North Primary School. Since that time the parish has been supporting the Schools in a variety of ways that are not covered by your school fees, including:

· Liturgy programs, School and Class Masses

· Pastoral programs and resources

· Management of both schools 
It is also important to note that for the continued viability of our parish schools, the parish itself must remain viable.  In addition to the above services, the parish requires ongoing resources for:

· Repairs, maintenance and insurance for the church, presbytery and other parish facilities

· Pastoral programs, faith education and outreach to the broader community

· Administration and utilities expenses and wages for parish staff

In return for so much, the parish asks every family to accept their responsibility as part of the parish community – the responsibility to be involved in parish life and to financially support the works of the parish.  To this end, there are two ways in which you can provide your financial support:

What we ask of you now is to play your part in helping the parish continue to support the school. There are two ways in which you can contribute to the parish:

OPTION 1
Contributing to the Parish Stewardship program at Mass each Sunday. This entails pledging and contributing a minimum of $5 per week.

OPTION 2
An option for many School families is the payment of the annual Parish Contribution of $260.00.  This can be done in the following ways: -

· One single payment to be paid by 9 June 2018

· Four separate payments to be paid on 9 April, 9 July, 9 September and 9 November 2018

· Payments may be made by Cash, Cheque, Credit Card or EFTPOS at either school or the Parish Centre

Whilst every school family is expected to support the parish in either of these ways, allowances are made for families experiencing genuine financial difficulties.  In such circumstances you are encouraged to contact and discuss the matter with me directly.

Your support and that of all parents is very important in ensuring the parish and our parish schools have the resources to continue our wonderful record of service.

On behalf of our generous Sunday worshipping community, I thank you in advance and look forward to your support.

Fr. Brian Gleeson CP
 

Mrs Mary Lucas


Mr Paul Gleeson

Canonical Administrator     

Principal, North School

Principal, South School
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